WBGE Forum & AGM

Wednesday 7th October - 7pm

Community Furniture Workshop, Newbury

In Attendance: Richard Foster (Chair), Yvonne Redgrave (Minutes), Evangeline Haggarty, Ken Neal, Robert Pattison, Martha Vickers, Jackie Allam, Laura Proudfoot, Bill Ashcroft-Leigh, Lauren King, Jackie Hoskins, Brian Hoskins, Richard Marshall, Hallam Goad, John Hislop & Graeme Panting

Apologies: Tony Drewer-Trump, Heather Thorne
Welcome

Richard Foster welcomed the group to the Forum and AGM. He announced that for the Forum there would be a presentation on what preparations you should consider in the invent of a utility outage followed by a demonstration of a lighting display Cold Ash group had used to present on LED lighting in their parish.
John Hislop gave the presentation on surviving an outage. He mentioned that in the UK demand and availability almost match and it wouldn’t take much for demand to outstrip availability. The Government is investing in backup generators to help but this may not cover every instance especially in rural areas. Parish councils are supposed to have Emergency Plans and Cold Ash had one but he believed it was rare most parishes don’t.

The presentation was divided into 

· Low Wattage solutions for lighting, radio and routers( internet access)

· Higher wattage solutions for lighting, freezers and heating pumps. He noted that if you are going to use a generator it’s important to perform a monthly check. 

· Gas BBQ for Cooking 

· Drinking Water – always have some bottled water

· Hot water – primus, volcano flask or BBq

· Use grey water for toilets

John has produced an article on the subject and that is on the WGBE website

Robert Pattison then presented the LED display. 

He said it had been used in Cold Ash to persuade adults to switch to LED lighting and also in school as year 6 were doing electricity on the syllabus. He suggested that other groups may be interested in making one themselves and he stressed it had been built by someone with no specialist background

The display is divided into a section of old fashioned tungsten lightbulbs and then a section on LED lights. The display has a power meter so you can demonstrate the different power usage and the tungsten lights have a cage around them as they generate a lot of heat.

The display is used to discuss power saving and also how to convert from lumins to wattage. There is also LEDS with different colours in order to discuss what colours to use in which areas of the house.

AGM

Apologies

Tony Drewer-Trump, Heather Thorne
Minutes of last AGM

Ken Neal proposed the Minutes are accepted as correct, Richard Marshall seconded.

Matters Arising

Graeme Panting raised that last year we were going to enquire if the West Berkshire Council Strategic Plan would address carbon emissions.  Richard commented that as there was no one on the council who owned climate change issues there was no one to go to ask about this. Evangeline stated that the WB plan wasn’t a plan of everything only what they consider their main priorities. She said to make it a priority we needed to get people to complain to their local councillor or MP.
Chairman’s Report

Richard Foster gave the Chairman’s Report –See “WBGE Chairman's Report 2016”(link)
Richard Foster thanked all those attending.

The report covered

· IPCC- Paris agreement

· Council cuts

· WBGE Events

Richard mentioned that there were no plans for 2017 yet as we were waiting to discuss the role of WBGE.
Richard also mentioned that as a result of the cuts Evangeline could no longer support us. Richard thanked Evangeline for her support and thanked her with a gift.
Brian Hoskins clarified that the government has signed up to 57% reduction by 2030 from 1992 levels.

The UK has ratified the Paris agreement which needs 55 countries to ratify so UK agreement will help but UK has stopped being a leading country on this.

Treasurers Report

Robert Pattison gave the Treasurers Report – See ‘WBGE Audited Accounts 2015-16’(link) for account transaction details.

Cash in the bank account was originally £5700, now £4869, £1000 was spent on the running of EV-ENT along with a further £900 grant from council. The account is split into £4161 from Greenham Common for grants and £607 for running WBGE. 
Electing Officers for the Management Committee

Richard announced that the following members of the committee have resigned during the Robert Pattison, Evangeline Haggarty, Tony Drewer-Trump, Maryanne Thomas and Sarah Jones. Richard stated that he was happy to continue as Chairman; Yvonne Redgrave had offered to take on the role of Secretary and Ken Neal the role of Treasurer.  Acceptance of this was proposed by Martha and seconded by Evangeline. Richard Marshall had also offered to join the committee and this was proposed by Ken Neal and seconded by Bill Ashcroft-Leigh. Martha may also be interested but it depended on how demanding the role was and whether she could fit it in with her other commitments
.

WBGE continuing role

Richard then raised what should be the continuing role of WBGE in light of the council cuts and the general population’s interest in Climate Change

Bill Ashcroft-Leigh wondered if there was a role to work in partnership with Council on traffic pollution but Richard wasn’t sure this fitted within the purpose of WBGE. Brian Hoskins mentioned there was a report to be issued on 28th Oct from the Alliance of Health Institutions linked Air Quality with Climate Change so possibly there was a connection we could consider
Other ideas raised were
· A workshop with all local groups to share ideas

· Help create new groups

· Work with other groups to have Berkshire forum with a national speaker that might attract more people e.g. Brian Cox at Reading University on Climate change 

AOB

There was no AOB and AGM closed at 21:30

Reports from Groups

UNA were presenting the new Global Sustainable Goals on 4th October as Friends House
Green Hub Kintbury – Hallam Good came to present on a new initiative he was starting which was a Café in Kintbury where local people could come together in a friendly place to discuss faith and the environment. He was linking up with St Cassians retreat and was trying to contact Elm Farm.
PAWS – wondering as well what to do in the future .They have continued with monthly meetings but aren’t attracting many people and certainly no new people. They are favouring few big events like the debates they run with the schools/youth groups they do in their area.

Westfields

Love Food Hate waste campaign – they are considering how they spread that message
Had Doctor Bike to promote cycling

Held Swap Shops

Renewal project

River clean-up this Saturday from 10-3

Cold Ash

